
Clearfield High School Community Council 
September 16, 2020, Meeting Minutes 

Media Center at 4 p.m. 

 

Present: 

Principal Keime Ryan Everhart  Norah Baron  Dan Pitcher 

Viki Stewart  Sharla Carlson  Liz Hansen  Korrin Lockham  

Connie Stanger Natalie Steed  Layne Carter  Julie (Muir) Randall 

Tawna Smith  B.J. Lovell  Kyle Norman  Terra Bingham  

Kristy Rogers   Conner Hobbs (student representative) 

 

Absent: 

Erin Blankenship  Michael Dyer 

 

Welcome:   Liz Hansen 

 

Conducting:   Connie Stanger, Chair 

 

Minutes for Last Meeting: To be read and approved next month 

 

Election: By majority vote of those present, Connie Stanger is the newly-

elected chair, and Liz Hansen is the newly-elected vice-chair.  

Norah Baron is secretary. 

 

School Improvement Plan:     The school improvement plan (SIP) was approved on March 25, 

2020. Principal Keime reviewed the plan as a refresher. 

 

Land Trust Expenditures: Some land trust expenditures were approved previously; additional 

requests will be submitted and voted upon this school year.  

Principal Keime reviewed these. 

 

Training: Community Council trainings are generally online.  Principal 

Keime will email Community Council members once these are 

available. 

 

 

Start of School: Council members gave feedback as follows: 

• Members expressed positives about the start of the school year 

including students’ access to teachers on the hybrid schedule 

and laptops available to each student.   

• It was reported that there are a handful of Covid-19 cases at 

Clearfield High School.  The numbers have decreased over the 

last two weeks.  In the future, the community will be sent 

notifications when there is a new case in our school.  Concerns 

were voiced about the inability to social-distance when 

students attend school four days a week starting October 5th, 



and questions were raised about online versus in-class options, 

which are yet to be determined.   

• It was suggested that teachers make a wish list for unspent 

Land Trust money tied to the School Improvement Plan (SIP) 

such as productivity, swivel cameras, and replacements for 

students’ aging laptops.  Principal Keime will survey the 

faculty. 

• On Friday, Principal Keime and our administrators will send a 

survey to parents regarding upcoming schedule changes. 

• For now, dances, concerts, assemblies, plays, sporting events, 

etc. are limited and available through online ticketing.   

• There is a need for Canvas and Summit help for parents.  Terra 

Bingham will create a Canvas tutorial and present it this 

coming Monday and Tuesday during parent-teacher 

conferences, and Principal Keime will provide Summit 

instruction on both days. 

 

 

Student Government: Virtual assemblies will continue to be viewed by students during 

their mentoring classes. 

 

Next Meeting:  Meetings, in general, are held on the third Wednesday of each 

month at 4:00 p.m.  The next Community Council meeting is on 

October 21, 2020. 

 

Motion to Adjourn: Connie Stanger motioned to adjourn first; Liz Hansen seconded it. 


